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3rd April 2006

Dear Mr Clarke,

Bolsover Core Strategy DPD and Site Specific and Area Based Allocations DPD - Issues and Options Report: Sustainability Appraisal

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above document.

General:

SUSTAINABILITY APPRAISAL

The widely used ‘Bruntland’ definition of sustainability is that it meets existing needs in such a way which does not compromise the ability of future generations to meet their needs. That being the case, it follows that the most unsustainable approach to any matter where this definition is applied would be one which does not meet those needs.

Assessments can give a negative score to development on “impact” grounds but fail to acknowledge that these are by far outweighed by the fact that development meets needs and that not meeting needs is not a sustainable option. The positive aspects of development (in terms of meeting needs and the implications of that for society and the economy and so on) must be factored into any assessment of sustainability alongside the negatives. In my view the positive aspects far outweigh these negatives but I guess that is a matter of debate. 

If it is the case that the projected household formation rate is significantly higher that the proposed rate of housing delivery in the Core Strategy, then clearly this has sustainability implications. It has sustainability implications in terms of not meeting people’s housing need. But it also has sustainability implications in terms of forcing out-migration, a declining population, an ageing population and all the social implications associated with that and in-commuting and all the sustainability implications of that for transport policy. These are matters that will need to be addressed.

Specific:

Q.7.1 

Whilst the RSS will set the housing requirement figure, it will be for the District Council to ensure that its matching housing provision will be capable of delivery within the Plan period.

Q.’s 4.2 & 4.3 

Reference is made to houses with 4 or 5 bedrooms. It is then stated that provision needs to reflect Housing Needs Survey findings. There should instead be reference to a Housing Market Assessment, it is this rather than the HNS that will provide proper and appropriate evidence and justification to back up any relevant spatial policy.

The HBF strongly supports the commissioning of a ‘Local Housing Market Assessment’ as part of the evidence gathering process in order to obtain a clear picture of the whole housing market, and its operation. This would identify any disparities in particular dwelling types and demands for them. This Assessment should involve representatives of the development and property industries (as key stakeholders) in its preparation.

However, the precise mix of dwellings in any housing development should be a matter for negotiation between developers and the Council taking on board latest information from the evidence base, and market conditions. It is not for the Council to seek to dictate a precise mix for every individual housing development.

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in the LDF generally as it evolves.

I would appreciate being advised in writing whenever the Council either submits to the Secretary of State or adopts, any planning document.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern & East Midlands)
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